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President’s Corner

At our June 3rd meeting, John
Meyer, Temecula Redevelopment
Director and Bruce Beers,
Temecula Theater Manager,
addressed the Board on the
conversion of the historic
Mercantile Building into lobby for
the new performing arts theater.
The sudden removal of the
windows and the doors from the
building on Friday, May 13th
created quite a stir among local
preservationists and members of
the Historical Society. Several
members of the Society spoke to
the Temecula City Council on
May 24™ and received
assurances from the City Council
and Shawn Nelson, the City
Manager, that the Mercantile
Building will be restored to its

- original appearance in keeping

with safety requirements for its
public use. We were also
promised that the citizens of
Temecula would be kept informed
of future developments with any
of the historical structures in the
Temecula area.

A recent change in city policy will
allow the Old Town Local Review
Board to review all plans for
construction relating to any of the
historical structures within the
City limits. Another change being
made by the City will alert the
City staff anytime anyone
accesses any of these buildings
on the computer in the City
Planning Department. Hopefully,
these changes will prevent
unannounced change or
destruction of historical properties
in the area.

Don't forget to call Darell
Farnbach (951-552-3516) if you
would like to participate in the
July 4" Parade in Temecula.
Jimmy Moore

Student Historical

Production
By Rebecca Marshall Farnbach

On June 9" Third Grade
Sparkman Elementary students
and teachers demonstrated a
thorough understanding of local
history. In their program
“Temecula: A Journey Through
Time,” the students chronicled
foundational events and
personages from the Native
American era through the
development of the Iocai
vineyards and Temecula
cityhood. With a background of
historical photos in a power point
presentation, students in costume
depicted Pablo Apis and Walter
Vail and others.

The program was dedicated to
The Temecula Valley Historical
Society, The Temecula Valley
Museum staff and volunteers and
the Vail Ranch Restoration
Association “in appreciation of
your support of our students, our
curriculum, and our love of
Temecula History.”

The eight historians in attendance
watched with pride from front row
seats. The accuracy and
enthusiasm demonstrated by the
fine performance shows that our
efforts to teach local history are
not wasted. Thank you,
Sparkman students and teachers.












